Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          August 5, 2019
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Matt Marchese called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Bob Manners and Andrew Baker, Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present:  None
Acceptance of Minutes: Andrew presented a motion to accept the minutes of the July 22 meeting. Bob seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Noteworthy News: 
· The Bridge of Flowers Road Race will take place on Saturday, August 10. During the race various streets in the village are closed to traffic, so residents should plan accordingly. Bridge Street closes starting at 6 am. Hundreds of people attend the event, either participating or spectating.

· The annual Bridge Dinner is for Saturday, August 18. Tickets are still available.
Department Liaison Reports:

Deerfield Avenue – Terry reported that the Deerfield Avenue project is nearing completion. New railings, sidewalks, and the retaining wall is complete. Final paving will take place in late August.
Massachusetts Downtown Initiative Grant – Terry reported that the Wayfinding Project is to start next month. Terry hopes that DHCD will allow funds left from the Deerfield Avenue project to be earmarked for Wayfinding signage.
Police Department – A pre-construction meeting with the General Contractor and architect regarding the renovations to the new police station will take place next week. The group will discuss the details of the project to include contracts, notice to proceed, and schedule.
Senior Center – The Expansion Committee should soon have a job description for the Project Coordinator and information on how to fund the position. Shelburne will be the fiscal agent and will do the actual hiring.

Memorial Hall Association – Andrew reported that MHA is making good progress on the capital campaign startup. MHA intends to hire a fundraising consultant. Pothole Pictures is contributing to the funding of that position.
Appointments: 
7:15 pm Chief Greg Bardwell RE: Private Detail Policy & Use of Town Vehicles – With a major paving project about to begin on Route 2, Chief Bardwell asked the Board to review the town’s Detail Policy, which had not been updated since 2006. A significant change is that officers may now respond to emergency calls while on detail duty, if needed. Andrew suggested a clarification of the wording of that portion of the policy. In addition, the previous policy did not allow any discretion on what was collected as fees for the town. The Commonwealth has a pay rate of $50 per hour for officers and there is currently an additional 10% administrative fee that is paid to the town.  Because the state does not allow administrative fees on state projects, the town will now charge a 10% cruiser fee, which Matt suggested be put into the vehicle stabilization fund, to eventually be used towards new cruisers. Cruisers are not required for every detail. The updated detail policy is consistent with that used by other area towns. A motion put Andrew presented a motion to accept the draft Detail Policy, as amended, contingent upon final approval following a wording change. Bob seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Old Business:

Highway Laborer Position – The Town received six applications. Andrew, Terry, and Mark Shippee interviewed two candidates. The two applicants will participate in equipment operation testing before the Highway Superintendent brings forth his recommendation for hire.
Police Station Renovation Project – Scheduling Pre-Construction Meeting – Architect and Project Manager, Jon Wyamn will hold a pre-construction meeting with the general contractor and the town on August 8, at 2 pm.
Town of Rowe RE: Request to Rent Temporary Bridge Structure – Mark Shippee has agreed to the proposed payment schedule, which is $40 per day for the first 90 days and $25 per day thereafter. The Board will send a letter to the Town of Rowe detailing the rental arrangement.  Andrew presented a motion to offer the temporary bridge to the Town of Rowe for a fee of $40 per day for the first 90 days and $25 per day thereafter, contingent upon setting a term for the contract and addressing insurance concerns. Bob seconded the motion that passed unanimously.
Senior Center Capital Project RE: Request for Estimated Capital Commitment – Terry has upgraded the town’s capital plan showing a $50,000 per year for 10 years contribution to the Senior Center Expansion project. The Finance Committee has yet to comment on the proposal. The Board felt the $50,000 per year was a prudent placeholder to have in the capital plan and understood that it could change as unanticipated expenses come up. Matt said his hope is to fund the project through Free Cash, without needing to raise the tax rate.
New Business: 
PV Squared RE: Solar Presentation – Terry had contacted three vendors with regard to a solar project at the highway garage. Each vendor had a different scenario, with PV Squared being the most attentive. A local electrician has submitted a proposal for the three-phase power installation. Town Meeting had approved a solar installation at the highway garage. PV Squared looked at both the garage and the salt shed. The garage could hold a longer array but would cost more without producing much more. The garage would cost $87,700 and produce 26,961 kWh/year, with a 14- year payback. The salt shed would cost $59,500, produce 23,432 kWh/year, and have a 9-year payback. If the town decides to go ahead with the project, a structural assessment will confirm that the roof is capable of holding the weight of the array. The Town’s Green Community Designation funds will pay for approximately $30,000 of the project.  Matt suggested getting a price for installations at Cowell Gym and at the new Police Station. The highway installation will more than meet the Highway Department’s needs. Andrew suggested asking the other two vendors for proposals for an installation on the salt shed, so there could be a comparison. 
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business:
September Meeting Schedule – Labor Day conflicts with the normal meeting schedule. After discussion, the Board decided to meet as usual on September 16 and 30, with September 4 as an alternate date if needed.
Public Comment: 
Richard Feury expressed some concern about the plan to use $50,000 per year from Free Cash towards the Senior Center expansion.  Members of the Board explained that any amount voted from Free Cash would have to be approved by Town Meeting, and the $50,000 was, at this point, mostly a placeholder in the capital plan. Mr. Feury asked what would happen if the other towns decided to contribute significantly less to the project. Again, the final funding plan would be up to the voters.
Mark Vandale was concerned about bringing financial amounts to Town Meeting without input from the Selectboard. Andrew said that the Senior Center Expansion Committee would be presenting a series of detailed plans for various sites, before any decisions are made. 
Mr. Feury said that more than 130 people have signed petitions opposing the Arms Academy site. He noted that the Expansion Committee took previous opposition to the Mechanic Street site into consideration but felt the opposition to the Arms site was not be considered.

Adjournment: At 8:04 pm, a motion was made by Bob to adjourn the meeting. Andrew seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
